
Contact Information 
302 Reeder ST., POB 457 

Mechanicsville, IA 52306  
 

Email: mechstmary@diodav.org 
 

Phone: 563-432-6236 
 

Confession Times  

2nd & 4th Saturdays 

from 5:00 PM until Mass. 

MECHANICSVILLE TIPTON 

 

April 3, 2016 

2nd Sunday of Easter 

Contact Information 
208 Meridian St., POB 309,   

Tipton, IA 52772 
 

Email: tiptonstmary@diodav.org 
 

Lorraine Polhamus, 

Office Manager: 

tiptonsm@windstream.net 
 

 Phone: 563-886-2506 
 

Office Hours 
Monday 8:30 - 3:30 

Tuesday 8:30 - 3:30 

Wednesday - contact Fr. Okumu 

Thursday 8:30 - 3:30 

Friday  8:30 - 3:30 
 

Confession Times  

1st,3rd, & 5th Saturdays 

from 4:45 PM until Mass.  

 

 
 

St. Mary  ST. MARY CATHOLIC  CHURCH  

Mechanicsville and  Tipton 

Father Richard Okumu, Shared Pastor 
Email: okumur@diodav.org  

563-886-2506 -Tipton;  

563-432-6236 - Mechanicsville 
 

In case of Serious Emergency, you may 

reach Fr. Richard by cell phone at:  

319-538-9009. 

5th Annual  

St Mary's Mechanicsville 

Church Auction  

is TODAY!! 

Please join us for  

lunch at 11:30am  

and auction at 12:30pm!   

Seminarian Sunday:  We are happy to 

share with you that our diocese has 14 

seminarians this year, our largest class in 

many years. The Diocese supports these 

men through prayer and financially as 

needed. The Annual Diocesan Appeal is 

no longer sufficient to cover all these 

costs. The Diocese is conducting a Semi-

narian Education Appeal the weekend 

of April 16-17. I invite you to respond as 

you are able. 

mailto:mechstmary@diodav.org


Mechanicsville Contributions for  

March 27 
 

Your gift of treasure: 
Needed each week to make our Budget: $1,345.00 

Offerings Received: 

Loose: $386.00 
Envelopes (14): $422.00  

Catholic Relief:  $55.00 
Easter (16): 589.00  
Rice Bowl: 203.46 

 

Total=    $1,655.46  
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MECHANICSVILLE TIPTON 

Tipton Contributions for March 27 

Your gift of treasure: 
Needed each week to make our Budget: $3,300.00 

Offerings Received this week: 

Envelopes (75): $2,950.00 

Loose:   $   448.57 

Children: $     36.25  

Holy Land (Good Friday) (17): $   445.00 

Rice Bowls : $   766.89 

Catholic Relief: $     30.00 

Electronic (1):$     120.00 

  $4,796.71 
 

 

We are currently -10,122.68 below budgeted income 

for this year to date. 

St. Mary Church Reader List:  April 2016 

Apr. 2-3 (1st) Ann Pruess Cindy Kunde 

Apr. 9-10   (2nd) Mechanicsville Joan Wethington 

Apr. 16-17   (3rd)  Ann Pruess 

Apr. 23-24   (4th) Mechanicsville Heather Syring 

Apr. 30-May 1  Lisa Mosier 

 

Alter Servers Needed - All students 5th grade and above 
who are interested in serving or already serving are re-
quired to attend a training session on April 10 &/or April 17 
following mass.  The training will last approximately an 
hour.  New servers should plan on attending both ses-
sions.  Questions or conflicts should be directed to Mi-
chelle Barton, (563) 320-6327. 
  
Gift Bearers/Greeters - Any families/individuals interested 
in taking up the gifts and greeting at mass should contact 
Michelle Barton at (563) 320-6327.  

DID YOU KNOW? 
The Women of St. Mary's have a new brochure for 2016. 

If you missed it last week in the bulletin, please pick one 

up at the entrance of the church. 

Get involved and share your talents with us. 

Thank You 

Rice Bowls!!   Please remember to turn 
in your Rice Bowl money ASAP!!   

Ministries-Mechanicsville for April 2016  
If you are unable to fulfill your responsibility,  

please find a replacement.  

Eucharistic Sat Judy Aberle 

  Sun Shirley Jarzombek 

    Donna Robinson 

    Susan Pisarik  

Lector Sat Gretchen Sutherland 

  Sun Jennifer Hubler 

Ushers Sat Jerry Ortman 

 Host Family Sun 4-3 Keith Walshire 

  4-10 Ron Jarzombek Family 

  4-17 Dave Wendt Family 

  4/24 Mark Farrington Family 

Altar Set-up Sat Sadie Stabenow 

  Sun Shirley Jarzombek 

$  Counter Mon Jerry Inman 



To report child abuse 
Contact: Iowa Department of Human Services Child Abuse 

Hotline: 800-362-2178 and if it involves clergy or church 

personnel also notify Alicia Owens, 

the Victim Assistance Coordinator, 563-349-5002; 

vac@diodav.org or PO Box 232, Bettendorf, IA  

52722-0004. 
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St. Maryõs Tipton Parish Council  

will meet Thursday, April 28, at 6:30 p.m. at the parish 

hall.  The agenda is posted on the bulletin board in the 

church, along with the last minutes.  

Parishioners are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 

Tipton Parish Council Members are: 
Mike Thompson, Rod Daebelliehn, Tom Salrin, Diane 

Wehde, Marcie Jedlicka, Cindy Kunde, Ed Pelzer, Dan 

Kessler, and Karen Rohlf.  

Eucharistic Ministers Training (Tipton):  

This is a Mandatory meeting for all Eucharistic Minis-

ters.  Wednesday, April 13.  

New interested people are invited to share their time 

and talent to join us.  Anyone interested in sharing the 

responsibilities to serving Eucharist to home bound.  

Please make plans to attend one or talk to Father 

Okumu if neither date works. 

You can remember your loved ones with Mass intentions at 

anytime - not just at the time of funeral arrangements.  If you 

wish to place a Mass Intention, please specify the intention 

when making the request, $5 is suggested.  
 

When dropping off money for Mass Intentions, please include 

the name of who the mass is for and whom it is from. 

Church expenses can increase over time as more mainte-

nance maybe needed and, we hope, as more people come 

into the church. Please remember to support the Parish now 

and in the future. When you do Estate Planning, please con-

sider a bequest to St. Mary Parish so that future generations 

may be blessed with a solid place to receive the sacraments 

Who will write your will?   The state will if you donôt, 

and the state wonôt include a bequest for St. Maryôs 

Catholic Church, Tipton.  Call The Catholic Founda-

tion 563-324-1911 or email to  

goedken@davenportdiocese.org,  for more informa-

tion about planned giving for the Church. 

Tipton Faith Formation   
Grades K -  8  meet at 9 a.m., in the parish hall, 

Sundays April 3, 10, and 17.  The 17 th  is our last 

gathering of the season and the children will have 

the opportunity to have special roles at the Mass. 

After Mass, refreshments and more information 

about summerôs Vacation Bible School will be avail-

able at the parish hall immediately following Mass.  

First Communion Families :  First Communion is 

the First Sunday in May -  May 1! Rehearsal for this 

Mass will be held in the church Wednesday, April 

27, at 7 p.m.  

Confirmation Class of 2016  and Juniors and 

Seniors  meet Wednesdays, April 6, 13, and 20 at 7 

p.m. in the parish hall. These groups will meet the 

first three Wednesdays in May also. Confirmation 

will be celebrated Sunday, June 26, at the 10 a.m. 

Mass.  

Adult :  Adult Sunday School meets Sunday morn-

ings at 9 a.m. in the area directly outside the reli-

gious education office in the hall. Hall doors open at 

8:30 a.m. and the coffee is ready!  

 
Mary Barnum, DRE 

stmarymaryb@gmail.com 

Saturday, Apr.  2 ðTipton 
 5:30 PM - Gloria Urmie 

Sunday, Apr. 3 - Mechanicville 
 8:00 AM  - Quentin Robinson 

Sunday, Apr. 3 - Tipton 
 10:00 AM - Ray Crock 

Monday,  Apr. 4 
 NO MASS 

Tuesday,  Apr.  5 ðTipton 
 8:00 AM - Anonymous 

Wednesday  Apr. 6 - Mechanicsville 
 8:00 AM -  Anonymous 

Thursday, Apr. 7 - Tipton 
 8:00 AM - Anonymous 

Friday, Apr. 8 - Mechanicsville 
 8:00 AM - Anonymous 

Saturday, Apr. 9 ðMechanicsville 
 5:30 PM - Dorothy Robinon 

Sunday, Apr. 10 - Mechanicville 
 8:00 AM  - Ed Poduska 

Sunday, Apr.10 - Tipton 
 10:00 AM - Lee Timmerman 

Monday,  Apr. 11 
 NO MASS 

mailto:vac@diodav.org
mailto:goedken@davenportdiocese.org
mailto:stmarymaryb@gmail.com


QUESTION OF THE W EEK 

REFLECTION - SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER 

O n the evening of that first day of the week, 
when the doors were locked, where the disciples 
were, 

for fear of the Jews, 
Jesus came and stood in their midst 
and said to them, ñPeace be with you.ò 
When he had said this, he showed them his hands and his 
side. 
The disciples rejoiced when they saw the Lord. 
Jesus said to them again, ñPeace be with you. 
As the Father has sent me, so I send you.ò 
And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to 
them, 
ñReceive the Holy Spirit. 
Whose sins you forgive are forgiven them, 
and whose sins you retain are retained.ò 

 

Thomas, called Didymus, one of the Twelve, 
was not with them when Jesus came. 
So the other disciples said to him, ñWe have seen the Lord.ò 
But he said to them, 
ñUnless I see the mark of the nails in his hands 
and put my finger into the nailmarks 
and put my hand into his side, I will not believe.ò 

 
Now a week later his disciples were again inside 
and Thomas was with them. 
Jesus came, although the doors were locked, 
and stood in their midst and said, ñPeace be with you.ò 
Then he said to Thomas, ñPut your finger here and see my 
hands, 
and bring your hand and put it into my side, 
and do not be unbelieving, but believe.ò 
Thomas answered and said to him, ñMy Lord and my God!ò 
Jesus said to him, ñHave you come to believe because you 
have seen me? 
Blessed are those who have not seen and have believed.ò 
 
Now Jesus did many other signs in the presence of his 
disciples 
that are not written in this book. 
But these are written that you may come to believe 
that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of God, 
and that through this belief you may have life in his name. 
 

Jn 20:19-31 

Theme 

Receive the Holy Spirit. 

 

Step One: Listen to the Word 

As you hear this reading, what words or phrases strike you? 

What in this reading touches your heart? What lingers in your 

memory? 

 

Step Two: Look into Your Life 

 

Question for Children:  

Jesus appeared to the disciples even though they were 

afraid and locked in the closed room. How can you show 

Jesus to another person this week by how you act? 

 

Question for Youth:  

Thomas didnõt believe because he hadnõt seen Jesus with 

his own eyes. How hard is it for you to believe in God without 

being able to see God? How do you see God in the words 

and actions of others? 

 

Question for Adults:  

Jesus said: "Blessed are those who have not seen and yet 

believe." Give one example of how you will show your belief 

in Jesus this week - how you are being sent forth. 
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Mechanicsville Easter Lilies are in 

Remembrance of : 
 

¶ Ben Jarzombek 

¶ Cletus Decker 

¶ Francis & Bessie Crock 

¶ George Driscoll 

¶ Dr. Jeptha Randolph 

¶ Ritchie Randolph 

¶ Quentin & Dorothy Robinson 

¶ Don & Aleen Driscoll 

¶ Lynch/Clancy Families 

¶ Becker/Pisarik Families 

¶ Robinson Families 

¶ Wethington Families  

¶ Edward (Ted) & Elsie Walshire 

¶ Lewis Walshire 

¶ Thomas Walshire 
 

Additional St Mary's Mechanicsville Easter Lilies are 

in remembrance of the following: 

¶ Edward(Ted) and Elsie Walshire 

¶ Lewis Walshire 

¶ Thomas Walshire 

¶ Don and Aleen Driscoll 

¶ Quentin and Dorothy Robinson 

¶ Lynch/Clancy Families 

¶ Becker/Pisarik Families 

Easter Lilies in Tipton have been donated in 

memory of: 
 

¶ Ed and Dorothy Petitgout       

¶ Mark Burmeister    

¶ Mary Salrin     

¶ Russell Wethington     

¶ George Driscoll 

¶ Leland and Gladys Blake         

¶ Ray Crock     

¶ William Donohoe 

¶ Betty Wright   

¶ Jim and Leo OõRourke 

¶ Gloria Urmie 

¶ Mavis Struble 

MCC Food Pantry: 

     We served 31 families consisting of 52 adults, 35 children and 21 seniors during the month of March. 14 of the 31 families 

used the pantry twice this month. 

      Our HACAP pick-ups are scheduled on Tuesday April 12th & 24th at 2:00 pm. We will need help unloading, shelving and bagging 

beginning around 2:45 on these days. 

      A special thank you to the 10 members of the Stanwood Union Church & Mechanicsville United Methodist Youth Group that 

held 24 hour Hunger Challenge on March 12th. The Youth Leaders, Tim Kuenzel & Melissa Brown-Kuenzel and the Youth group 

members meet for 24 hours; fasting and performing acts of service and kindness. The Youth accepted food and cash donations as 

part of the Hunger Challenge, then used the cash to purchase over 1,200 items of food from Aldiõs for our pantry. These individuals 

did a tremendous job of selecting a large variety and items that our clients will enjoy. Thank you for taking on this special project 

for the second year and making such a difference in our community! 

     We also received several donations during the month of March.  Thank you to everyone who continues to support our pantry 

through donations of food and money. Your on-going support makes a huge difference in the lives of many in our community! 

     HACAP held a training workshop on delivering the highest quality food choices on March 23rd. I attended the session and re-

ceived a resource manual with lots of information and ideas about providing healthier alternative to our clients. Our Pantry will re-

ceive a $750 award from HACAP for attending this workshop. I will be sharing the manual with all volunteers during the upcoming 

month. 
 

Our April distributions are scheduled for the following dates: 

Thursday, April 14th                        6:00 ð 7:30 pm 

Saturday, April 23rd                         9:00 ð 10:00 am 

Thursday, April 28th                        6:00 ð 7:30 pm 
 

Our pantry is very well stocked. We could use the following types of items at the pantry: canned corn, peas, soup, canned fruit, 

canned meat and pasta.  

Thanks! ~ Scott Schroeder 


